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Celebrating  
the birth  

of our Savior  
at CUMC  

Jesus 
Christ 

Is  
Born!  

         From the Pastorõs Pen 
 

òAfter Jesus was born in Bethlehem in Judea, during the time of King Herod, Magi  from the east came to Jerusalem 

é  and the star they had seen when it rose went ahead of them until it stopped over the place where the child 

was. When they saw the star, they were overjoyed. On coming to the house, they saw the child with his mother 

Mary, and they bowed down and worshiped him.  Then they opened their treasures and presented him with gifts  of 

gold, frankincense and myrrhó (Matthew 2:1, 9b-11). 

This Sunday will be Epiphany, and it will be celebrated in many churches around the world. The Christian service 

of the Epiphany (which sometimes commemorates Christõs baptism but is most known as Three Kingsõ Day) cele-

brates the manifestation of Christ to the Gentiles as represented by the Magi ð the Wise Men who followed the 

Christ -Star. These Magi found the young Jesus, bowed down and worshipped Him, and gave Him gifts of gold, 

frankincense and myrrh.  

In our common vocabulary, however, òepiphanyó with a little òeó means a sudden, intuitive perception about a sig-

nificant meaning of something. Many of us call it a òflashó of new understanding or an òahaó moment of insight. 

But I just wonder if we could not, as we look forward to Sundayõs Epiphany and as we consider the Wise Men ð if 

we might consider ourselves wise followers of the Christ -star too. Might we, as we look upon this fresh new year of 

2019 to gain a spiritual epiphany ð an òahaó moment - that could change our lives to be solely focused on the Star of 

Bethlehem and the Christ that it represents? 

In a world that competes for our attention in so many ways, we can lose our way ð and most crucially, we can lose 

our way to the Savior. In our travels through this life, our eyes tend to gaze upon òstarsó that distract us from the 

Christ -Star: money, power, or just one more goal. Even good things like education, home, or family can become our 

number-one star instead of the Christ-Star, the Lord Himself. The Wise Men, however, stayed focused on that Star 

of Bethlehem. They would not be deterred from it. Their purpose? To find the King of the Jews, Jesus, and worship 

Him ð to give Him their most precious gifts.   

Perhaps in this year of 2019, we too can be Wise Ones. Perhaps we too can stay focused and follow the Star of Beth-

lehem like the Wise Men did so long ago. Perhaps we too can commit to follow the Christ, our most holy and im-

portant Star, and bring to Him our most precious gift, the only gift He ever wants or needs from us: our hearts. I 

pray that this old poem by Christina Rosetti will be your gift to our Lord as we celebrate Epiphany this Sunday, and 

I pray that we all may have a  spiritual epiphany that brings us to more closely follow the Star of Bethlehem (our Sav-

ior) in this new year:  
 

òWhat can I give Him, Poor as I am? If I were a shepherd, I would give Him a lamb. If I were a wise man, I would 

do my part. Yet what can I give Him? Iõll give Him my heart.ó 

Pastor Richelle 
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Gingerbread House First Place Winner at 

Our Intergenerational Advent Fair at CUMC  

Kreative Kidz Zone during their presentation of òAngels Say What?" on 

Wednesday, December 19th at CUMC 

Financial Update  
        Actual YTD  Budget YTD      Prior Year  

         Actual  

   12/31/18  12/31/18  12/31/17  

Total Income:   $572,892 $581,500 $601,318 

Total Expenses:   $617,541* $581,500  $548,904   

 Net:                ($  44,649)              ($ 52,413) 

*$54,292 of the 2018 YTD Expenses is the Commons Roof  

Repair Project which was not included in the 2018 budget. 

Liz Nichols, Ashlynn Parker & Will Boeve  

enjoyed the Intergenerational Advent Fair at CUMC! 

FunñFunñFun  

during the Intergenerational Advent Fair! 

 

We extend our deepest sympathy 

to the Warren family in the death of  

Marsha Lynn Dishman Warren, wife of John,  

and mother of Mark Warren & Melissa Hudson,  

on December 19, 2018, 

and to the Foster & Rintz families  

in the death of Mitzi Foster, mother of Vicki Ritz. 
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Salvation Army Bell Ringers from CUMC  

included some of our youth!  

Pictured are Kayla Parker, Amber Ward, Ashlynn Parker,  

George Henry, Megan Parker & Hope Ward. 

The Second Annual Christmas Concert, hosted by 

our pianist, Brian Heller, on Tuesday, December 

18, featured Blue Ridge School students, Bryan 

Heller, and special local guests. The concert held 

in the CUMC Sanctuary raised money for Blue 

Ridge School music students. 


